

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

Hall of Records, Room 405, Newark, New Jersey 07102 973.621.4400 --- 973.621.6343 (Fax) www.essexcountynj.org

Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr.

Essex County Executive

June 10, 2014

Mr. Michael Rohal Borough Administrator/Clerk Borough of Glen Ridge 925 Bloomfield Avenue PO Box 66 Glen Ridge, NJ 07028

Dear Mr. Rohal:

I once again would like to congratulate you on your 2014 Local Aid Award from the Essex County Recreation and Open Space Trust Fund. The improvements these grants are funding will enhance recreation opportunities and the quality of life for our residents.

In order to ensure that your municipality receives its award, we are requesting that you forward a copy of your municipal resolution awarding the construction of your project and the signed purchase order that was recently mailed. Once the County has received these documents, we will be able to write a check and disburse the funds.

The signed purchase order and resolution can be forwarded to the following address:

Joshua Zaitz 2014 Local Aid Program Essex County Department of Parks, Recreation & Cultural Affairs 115 Clifton Avenue Newark, NJ 07104

Should you have any questions of concerns, feel free to call Joshua Zaitz of the Essex County Department of Parks, Recreation & Cultural Affairs at 973-268-3524. In addition, we have enclosed a copy of your full executed Local Aid Agreement for your files.

I look forward to our partnership on your project and thank you for Putting Essex County First.

Sincerely,

Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr.

Essex County Executive

Putting Essex County Finst

ESSEX COUNTY IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER



COUNTY OF ESSEX DEPARTMENT OF CITIZEN SERVICES

DIVISION OF SENIOR SERVICES

900 Bloomfield Avenue – Verona, New Jersey 07044 973-395-8375 --- 973-228-6890 (Fax)

Joseph N. DiVincenzo, Jr. Essex County Executive

Lucia A. Guarini
Acting Department Director

Jaklyn De Vore
Division Director

ATTENTION

The Essex County Special Transportation is currently transitioning to a <u>New Vendor</u>.

This change will cause a <u>TEMPORARY</u> reduction in services and the availability of rides.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

We are working diligently to keep this <u>TEMPORARY</u> reduction at a minimum.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and cooperation.



ESSEX COUNTY BOARD OF TAXATION

50 South Clinton Street, Suite 5200 East Orange, New Jersey 07018

COMMISSIONERS
MARY DEVON O'BRIEN, PRESIDENT
JOSEPH A. DEFURIA, ESQ.
EVERETT M. JOHNSON, ESQ.
LUIS M. LINARES
JAMES R. MATARAZZO, JR.

TELEPHONE (973) 395-8525 FACSIMILE (973) 395-8481

TAX ADMINISTRATOR
JOAN CODEY DURKIN

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Essex County Municipal Tax Collectors

FROM:

Joan Codey Durkin, Tax Administrator JEN

DATE:

June 11, 2014

SUBJECT:

Estimated Tax Bills

As in past years this memo is giving you an update about your tax rates being certified. To date we received the County Budget certification from the State on May 23^{rd} . We have received budgets from 12 municipalities and none have received their State Certification.

As you have been reading in the papers there is a lawsuit filed against the proposed State budget which won't be heard by the court until June 25th. Also the State Aid figures will not be released until after the State passes its budget.

Keeping all this in mind it is advisable for your municipality to send estimated tax bills for the 3^{rd} quarter 2014.

Please keep us updated with regard to your budget introduction and adoption.

If there are any questions please call me at 973-395-8525.

JCD:kk

Cc: Township Mayor and Council